
-----Original Message----- 
From: Smith, Mark [mailto:mark.smith@wslife.com]  
Sent: Thursday, June 25, 2009 2:40 PM 
To: Comments, Public 
Subject: New FINRA governance 
 
I have been in both the banking and the life insurance industry for a combined 13 
years, most currently with Western-Southern Financial Group, and am also a registered 
rep. It is the intention of this letter to let you know that I strongly object to expanding 
FINRA's suitability obligations to products that do not involve securities. 
  
Our products are regulated at the state level, through the efforts of state insurance 
departments and other state regulators. They have done a great job over the years in 
protecting consumers from being mislead about the products that are offered, and the 
application of FINRA rules would only add to the confusion of monitoring and enforcing 
those rules already in place. I believe that those agents who promote unsuitable sales 
and engage in misleading sales practices should be aggressively prosecuted and subject 
to meaningful sanctions. FINRA's authority should NOT be expanded to include non-
securities products and services. 
 
My personal view is that with further regulation, some of the non-securities products 
will disappear.  The choice of a participating policy is the clients choice, and to have to 
give more disclosures than already are required just confuses the client postponing a 
decision.  As we see in banks across the country, the charitable cans for donation to 
help people without proper insurance is growing, and postponing a proper decision will 
only add to the numbers of families hurt by the death, disability, or catastrophic health 
of a family member. 
  
Due to the fact that much debate is currently going on concerning the standard of care 
which broker/dealers and investment advisors owe to their clients, it would be 
inappropriate for FINRA to expand or revise current suitability requirements until these 
discussions are complete. 
Should a client wish to take steps toward the investment world, a registered 
representative with the valid licenses from the proper authorities discusses these 
options. 
  
Again, I urge you not to expand FINRA's suitability obligations to include 
recommendations that do not involve securities. Thanks for considering my views on 
this issue, and feel free to contact me regarding this matter. 
 
 
 
Mark Smith 
Registered Representative 
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Western & Southern Financial Group 
o: (740) 366-1316 x110 
c: (740) 975-9374 
 
 
 
 
***CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE***  
 
This email and any attachments to it are confidential and intended solely for the 
individual or entity to whom it is addressed.  Any unauthorized review, use, disclosure 
or distribution is prohibited.  If you have received this email in error, please contact the 
sender by reply email and destroy all copies of the original message. 
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